COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LANDUSE, PLANNING & TRANSPORTATION STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD ON THURSDAY 19TH FEBRUARY 2015.

e) Landuse, Planning & Transportation SPC
(ii) Minutes of meeting held on 19th February 2015. 
Present: 

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor W. Lavelle




Councillor C. Brophy




Councillor R. Nolan





Councillor L. O’Toole





Councillor M. Murphy

Council Officials: 
Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use





Planning & Transportation





Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer





Mr. A. O’Mullane, Senior Executive Engineer

Ms L. Leonard, Senior Executive Officer
Ms C. Malone, Staff Officer

Non Elected
Ms S. Butler, Mr. D. Sherwin.
Members:


Apologies for inability to attend were received from Councillor P. Gogarty, and Mr. N. Durkan.


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor W. Lavelle presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes

On the proposal of Cllr. Lavelle, seconded by Cllr. M. Murphy, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 13th February 2014 were CONFIRMED and APPROVED as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. Dublin Bus Presentation
An Cathaoirleach, Cllr. W. Lavelle welcomed Dublin Bus, represented by Mr. D. O’Leary, and Mr. Gareth Quinn, Area Manager West.  

Mr. Quinn gave a presentation on the strategic development of Dublin Bus in the Dublin area.  The presentation addressed; overview of the fleet; network direct objectives e.g.: improvements in cross city services and multi-modal integration; focus on customer care; hybrid diesel electric buses etc. 

Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation.  Contributions were received from Councillors W. Lavelle, R. Nolan, M. Murphy, C. Brophy and L. O’Toole in relation to:-

· concerns about implications for existing bus passes if certain routes are privatised.
· orbital bus service network needed to link areas.

· why are certain routes being considered for privatisation?

· acknowledgement that an excellent service is being provided – relatively expensive fares due to insufficient subvention.
· review of Dublin Bus led to loss of certain bus services – NTA now the planning authority for the route network and NTA regulations may prevent this happening in the future.

· welcomed development of customer care apps.
· Can breakdown of safety issues be provided.
The queries raised were responded to by Mr. G. Quinn and Mr. D. O’Leary;

· Bus passes will be unaffected by privatisation of routes;
· Accepted that there has been a lack of investment in the orbital network – this issue has been raised with the NTA;
· Acknowledged that simplification of network has led to routes being cut or altered (e.g.: some routes no longer entering estates) but has resulted in greater frequency.  Geographical cover has been maintained;
· Privatisation of routes now a matter for the NTA.  Dublin Bus intend to tender for these routes;
· Email address to be provided for accepting submissions regarding safety issues;
 The report was NOTED.

3. Pay Parking Review
Mr. A. O’ Mullane, Senior Executive Engineer, presented the report.

The presentation addressed the review of Pay and Display Parking and the application of 30 minutes free parking (introduced on a trial basis on 07.04.14).

Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation.  Contributions were received from Councillors W. Lavelle, C. Brophy, L. O’Toole and Ms S. Butler and Mr. D. Sherwin in relation to:-

· Proposal that car registration numbers be entered on Pay and Display machine to issue ticket for 30 free minutes is not acceptable.  Any increase in tariff is not acceptable.
· Agreement with core principle of 30 minutes free parking but €1.60 per hour may be too expensive.

· Why does a particular area bring in significantly more income than another?

· Clarification needed on how exactly the 30 minutes will operate.  Doubts if extending the P&D to Saturdays will be worthwhile

· Pay & Display should be a primarily a means of control and not used as a revenue stream
· It should be possible to get a second 30 free minutes later the same day (after a reasonable interval);

· Can a discount for remote payment be considered?

· Set daily fee for staff working in the pay and display villages – can this be considered?

· Can statistics on fines issued be made available?

The queries raised were responded to by Mr. Eddie Taaffe, Mr. A. O’Mullane and Mr. J. McLoughlin.  Mr. Taaffe advised the SPC that any changes outlined in the review are proposals only – the current operation of P&D need not change.  However, clarity is needed with the operation of the 30 free minutes – a ticket for the 30 minutes should be issued with additional monies paid if necessary.  Recommendations can be brought to ACM’s.  Mr. O’ Mullane advised the SPC that a second 30 minutes on the same day after a reasonable interval is feasible; a staff fee of €20 p.w. was previously suggested but there was little take-up; confirmed that some areas bring in more revenue as they are larger in size. 
Following consideration of the report it was proposed by Cllr W. Lavelle, seconded by Cllr. C. Brophy and AGREED that a recommendation be presented to the County Council Meeting that the current Pay & Display system continue with no change with the exception of the integration of the 30 free minutes into the ticket issued.

4. Residential Speed Limits
Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer, presented the report.

The presentation addressed the review of speed limits in housing estates.  At this time 30kph is the lowest limit the County Council can recommend.  20kph limit does not exist under current legislation.  Bye-law approval will take at least six months.

Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation.  Contributions were received from Councillors W. Lavelle, L. O’Toole, M. Murphy and C. Brophy in relation to:-

· Is 20kph a realistic speed limit?

· Who will enforce the speed limit?

· Fears that residential speed limit will be unenforceable and a waste of money – speed ramps and Children at Play signage would be more useful.

The queries raised were responded to by Mr. Eddie Taaffe and Mr. J. McLoughlin.  Mr. Taaffe advised that although the Minister cannot dictate speed limits in local authority areas there is a need to wait for national guidelines.  He recommended that more traffic surveys be carried out pending the issuing of these guidelines.

Following consideration of the report it was proposed by Cllr W. Lavelle, seconded by Cllr M. Murphy and AGREED that Traffic Surveys be undertaken to include for speed and traffic volumes at a number of locations (suggested one per Area Committee) to determine the speed currently obtaining in residential areas.

5. NTA Transport Strategy for Greater Dublin Area – SDCC Submission

Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use Planning & Transportation, gave a verbal report and invited the Members to email submissions.

The report was NOTED.

6. Taxi -Ranks

The Chair, Councillor W. Lavelle advised the SPC that this matter could be referred to the Area Committees. It was proposed by Councillor W. Lavelle, seconded by Councillor C. Brophy and AGREED that this item be presented to the Area Committees.
7. A.O.B.

(i) Naming of Infrastructure
Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use Planning & Transportation, presented the report.

Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation.  Contributions were received from Councillors L. O’Toole, W. Lavelle and C. Brophy in relation to a need for the Council to adopt a protocol for the naming of structure eg: bridges.

Following consideration of the report it was proposed by Cllr W. Lavelle, seconded by Cllr L. O’Toole and AGREED that a proposal be presented to the County Council meeting.

(ii) Proposal for Cycling Sub-Group

Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer, gave a verbal report.
Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation.  Contributions were received from Councillors W. Lavelle and C. Brophy and from Mr. D. Sherwin and Ms S. Butler in relation to:-

· Traffic Core is due to meet in March 2015 and is currently targeting cyclist for educational measure.  Looking for active participation from SDCC
· Agreement with need to get Traffic Core linked in to the proposed forum.
· Members were invited to nominate themselves for the forum (D. Sherwin, L. O’Toole)

· M. Forsythe (former member of Transportation and member of Dublin Bike forum) proposed as possible nominee.

The queries raised were responded to by Mr. Eddie Taaffe, Mr. J. McLoughlin and Ms Laura Leonard.  Ms Leonard advised the SPC that the Council is involved in significant works in the area egg: Safe Cycling to School initiative, Annual Bike Week, Bike to Work Scheme etc.
The meeting concluded at 7.20 p.m.

 __Cllr Lavelle________

___7/05/2015__

Councillor W. Lavelle

Date

Cathaoirleach
